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Hello everyone, 

It’s time for another newsletter. I must apologise for the lateness of this edition,                                                                              

as I have had some health issues to deal with. Hopefully they are in the past, but it will be a short edition this 

time although I will endeavor to keep you up to date with happenings within the group. At the rooms it’s 

business as usual, researching family trees, and undertaking associated projects. There is also the ongoing 

issue of looking for a new home, which will affect the Group until the situation is resolved.  

Regarding any inquiries for family research, or inquiries in general over the holidays, contact us on 

our Website, or email our Secretary – secretary@benallafamilyresearchgroup.org or our President Bill Willett 

– president@benallafamilyresearchgroup.org  

 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT. 
 

There will be no Presidents report for this issue as Bill is recovering from a replacement knee operation. You 

will hear from him in the next edition.  
 

A DAY IN THE GARDENS 

 

The Group will once again attend the annual Benalla Day in the Gardens to be held this year on November 

10th at the Benalla Botanical Gardens Cricket oval. 

 

We welcome all Members to participate in our interactive site featuring:- 

• Children’s activities including creating their own family tree 

• Raffle for a hamper, quilt and membership of the Group 

• Jellybean guessing competition 

• Family History research 

• Inspection of Benalla Rate Books index and Howship photos for sale. 

• Library books for sale  

• BFRG publications including Lone Graves of Benalla and Lone Graves of Euroa, and Arthur Baird 

Quantas’s Quite Achiever 

• 2025 Calendar – Watering Holes of Benalla and District. 

• Parish maps for inspection – locate your property 

Our site offers a fun experience for all age groups and an opportunity to sit and talk to Committee members 

about your area of interest. Come and join us.     

Contact details 

president@benallafamilyresearchgroup.org     

vice president@benallafamilyresearchgroup.org 

secretary@benallafamilyresearchgroup.org          

treasurer@benallafamilyresearchgroup.org 

research@benallafamilyresearchgroup.org 

Committee 

  

PRESIDENT: Bill Willett 

VICE PRESIDENT: Janine Crawford 

TREASURER: Meredith Tolliday 

SECRETARY: T.B.A. 

RESEARCH OFFICER: Kaye Patterson 

LIBRARIAN: Judi Ryan 

WEBMASTER: Karl Phillipson 

EDITOR: John Crawford 

GSV REPRESENTATIVE: Bill Willett 

PUBLICITY OFFICER: Mary Bridgland. 
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A second book on the topic of Lone Graves has just been completed covering those graves in the Euroa 

districts including Violet Town, Balmattum,  Boho, Strathbogie, Miepoll, Longwood, Avenel, Gooram, 

Merton, Yea, Dry Creek, and Tarcombe, Wanghambeham and Wappan Stations. 

This collection, again, is not limited to confirmed graves as it also contains believed grave sites in the 

following categories: - 

Lone grave/s—isolated single or groups 

Station/Pastoral cemeteries— (Tarcombe and Wanghambeham Stations) 

Private cemeteries—family cemeteries (e.g., Wappan Station, Doogalook) 

Unsubstantiated—rumoured grave/s only (Shean’s Creek Road, Violet Town) 
 

Once again copies of all death certificates, Inquests and Wills are held by the Benalla Family Research Group 

together with maps of locations referred to throughout the book. 

 

This project has followed the completion of “Lone Graves of Benalla & District” and was only achievable 

through the generous donation of material from Loretta McPherson, who has also assisted with the associated 

research. 

The book is now for sale at the Benalla Family Research Group, (St Andrew’s Church Hall), 9 Church Street, 

Benalla at a cost of $30. Phone orders will also be taken by phone on 0427664271. 

 

CHRISTMAS BREAK UP 

 

The BFRG will hold our Christmas break up on the 17th December 2024 at the Benalla Golf Club at 

12.30pm. Please contact the Group if you would like to attend, because we need to provide the number of 

people attending to the Golf Club before the date.  

 

New and renewed memberships a re a bit slow this year so if you haven’t paid your subscription yet, this is a 

reminder to do so, so we can continue to provide the conditions and friendliness we are known for, and the 

services we provide. To keep an accurate data base of members, a membership form has been included that 

we wish you to complete and return to the rooms. 

 

Well, that’s all for this edition. There will be more of the same in the next one.  

Bye for now,  

John Crawford,  

Editor 

Of BENALLA AND DISTRICT   

 

 

 

 

 



Benalla Mitre 10 & Bi-Rite 

Home Appliances 
  

45 Sydney Road, Benalla, 
 Vic 3672 Australia. 

  

      PO Box 415 Benalla, 
    Vic 3671 Australia. 

  

   Tel 03 5762 9800  
  

   Fax 03 5762 6744  

 

 
 
 

OUR SPONSORS. 
 
We are absolutely thrilled that two new sponsors in Terry White Chemmart and Benalla 
Mitre 10 have come on board for the year, and we thank them for their trust and support. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DISCLAIMER The group do not hold themselves responsible for statements or opinions expressed 

by authors of newspapers or articles published in this newsletter. We realize that the attitudes of people who 

lived in the past, are not consistent with the attitudes of people today. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

N.J. TODD 

FUNERAL DIRECTORS 

Est. 1938 
  

Member A.F.D.A 

48 Carrier Street 

Benalla 
  

Phone: (03) 5762 2461 

Fax:      (03) 5762 6310 
  

For efficient, prompt and 

courteous attention at all times. 

njtodd@njtodd.com.au 

 

Website Design and Development 
We design clean, mobile friendly 
websites with a strong emphasis 

on simple navigation, search engine 
optimized content 

and relevant images. 
 

CALL US 03 5757 6330 
Monday to Friday 9:30 - 5:30 

Home Appliances 
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 Vic 3672 Australia. 
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BENALLA FAMILY RESEARCH GROUP INC. 

 
Membership Database Update. 

 

WELCOME 

 
Name:…………………………………………………………….(Nee)……...………………….… 
 
Address:……………………………………………………………………………………………... 
 
Phone:  …………………..……  Email:.(Important)…………………………………………….…. 
 
Date of Birth:   …………………………….. (Optional)  
 
Primary Names Being Researched.  ……………………………..………………………………….. 
 
Please indicate your skills. (eg Computer literate, accountant, good net worker, electronic wiz, etc, 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

 
Subscription Fee:  Single $45    Pro Rata (1st Jan – 30th June).    
 Dual $65    Single $20 & Dual $30 
    Junior Member.  $20 
 

 

Responsibility Agreement 
 
I……………………………………………………………..  hereby accept full responsibility for any borrowed article whilst in my possession. In the event of fire, theft, 
and/or misadventure, I agree to cover all costs of the replacement of same, within a reasonable period of time. 
 
Signed:  …………………………………………………………..Dated: …………………………..   
  

 

Contact Permission 
 
I…………………………………………………...…do/do not agree to having my contact details forwarded outside of the Group.     (Refer Privacy/Ethics Policies) 
 
Signed…………………………………………………………….Dated…………………………… 
 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
For Medical Emergencies ONLY 

 
For your safety and protection, do you suffer from any medical condition of which we should be aware? If so, please ask the Secretary for a medical sheet and 
envelope so that it can be attached to your application form and accessed only during an emergency. 
 

 
Office Use Only 
 
 
Financial Date:   …………   Treasurer:   …………………………                Members Interest. 
 
 President.   Vice President.    Secretary.    Program Officer.    
 

 Research Officer.   Librarian.    Editor.   El 


